BUMC Mentoring Task Force

Minutes for July 12, 2010


Members present: Kofi Abbensetts, Emelia Benjamin (chair), Renee Boynton-Jarrett, Mark Braun, Peter Cahn (recorder), Stephen Christiansen, Samuel Frank, Greg Grillone, Judith Jones (chair), Celeste Kong, Sharon Levine (chair), Rafael Ortega, Victoria Parker, Barbara Schreiber

I. Update on deans’ meeting
a. The schools of medicine and public health have given their imprimatur to the program. When the Goldman School of Dental Medicine completes its applied strategic plan in September, it will make plans on how to go forward.

II. Curriculum development
a. Although a needs assessment will determine the specific topics the didactic sessions with cover, focus groups with junior faculty will suggest how to prioritize themes.

b. Structured interviews would ask:

i. What do you wish you had known when you began here?

ii. What are the things you are concerned about in your new role?

iii. What do you consider success?

iv. What do you feel you need to know to succeed in this academic setting?

v. What has been helpful to you in your role?

vi. Which of the items on the curriculum list would you rate as essential?

c. Focus groups would include 6-8 junior faculty in two or three groups. A mass e-mail to solicit participation would also serve as the first wave of publicity for the program. 
d. Another focus group of associate professors would reveal what worked for them. Keeping junior and senior faculty separate will allow for a freer discussion.
e. The instructional method should go beyond static slides. In the pilot year, participants will be selected based on the likelihood of completing their proposed projects. 
III. Research possibilities

a. The sample is skewed if select just the go-getters. The ideal research plan would be to find 32 well-qualified candidates and then randomize with half participating in the program. Still, it would be a small sample size.
b. Within these constraints, it is possible to measure process-based outcomes:

i. Did the participant create a coherent professional development plan?

ii. Did she feel more capable of achieving their goals?

iii. Did she produce a scholarly product that will lead to promotion?

c. A pre- and post-test can measure “happiness” and confidence factors. A knowledge test may not be appropriate since the topics addressed do not lend themselves to concrete facts. 

d. Studying the program in the first year when the kinks are being worked out may not make sense. Collecting data to evaluate the program is important and may lead to an observational study.

IV. Working groups

a. Research and evaluation: multimodal approach to short- and long-term study of the program.

i. Judith Jones, chair
ii. Michael Ieong

iii. Samuel Frank

iv. Renee Boynton-Jarrett

v. Belle Brett

b. Curriculum: organize focus groups, determine content and method of delivery

i. Peter Cahn, chair

ii. Barbara Schreiber

iii. Victoria Parker

iv. Sharon Levine

v. Rafael Ortega

c. Admissions & program promotion, recruitment of applicants

i. Celeste Kong, chair

ii. Mark Braun

iii. Emelia Benjamin

iv. Stephen Christiansen

V. Next steps

· Task Force chairs will meet with members who did not sign up for one of the three working groups.

· Each working group will develop its own timeline. 
· The entire task force will resume meeting every other Monday from 3:00 to 4:30 p.m.
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